
  STATE OF MICHIGAN 
 

DEPARTMENT OF HUMAN SERVICES 
 

OFFICE OF CHILDREN AND ADULT LICENSING 

 

JENNIFER M. GRANHOLM
GOVERNOR  

MARIANNE UDOW 
DIRECTOR 

 

P.O. BOX 30650 • LANSING, MICHIGAN 48909-8150 
www.michigan.gov  •  (517) 335-6124 

 

June 7, 2006 
 
 
Kent Vander Loon 
McBride Quality Care Services, Inc. 
P.O. Box 387 
Mt. Pleasant, MI  48804-0387 
 
 

 RE: License #: 
 

AL180079112 
Main Street Living 
360 E. Main 
Farwell, MI  48622 

 
 
Dear Mr. Vander Loon: 
 
Attached is the Addendum to Special Investigation Report 2006A0868028 for the above 
referenced facility. The corrective actions outlined in your corrective action plans dated 
May 16, 206, and June 1, 2006, are acceptable to the Department. However, since the 
original recommendation of provisional license is being contested, a referral to the 
Investigation and Disciplinary Action Unit will be initiated. You will be notified in writing 
of the Department’s action and your options for resolution of this matter. 
 
Please review the enclosed documentation for accuracy and feel free to contact me with 
any questions.  In the event that I am not available and you need to speak to someone 
immediately, please feel free to contact the local office at (989) 839-1144. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
 
Ronald R. Verhelle, Licensing Consultant 
Office of Children and Adult Licensing 
1475 S Bamber Road 
Mt. Pleasant, MI  48858-8010 
(989) 772-8474 
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MICHIGAN DEPARTMENT OF HUMAN SERVICES 
OFFICE OF CHILDREN AND ADULT LICENSING 

ADDENDUM TO SPECIAL INVESTIGATION REPORT 
 
 

I. IDENTIFYING INFORMATION 
 
License #: AL180079112 
  
Licensee Name: McBride Quality Care Services, Inc. 
  
Licensee Address:   209 E. Chippewa 

Mt. Pleasant, MI  48858 
  
Licensee Telephone #: (989) 772-1261 
  
Administrator/Licensee Designee: Kent Vander Loon, Administrator and 

Designated Licensee 
  
Name of Facility: Main Street Living 
  
Facility Address: 360 E Main 

Farwell, MI  48622 
  
Facility Telephone #: (989) 588-3520 
  
Capacity: 14 
  
Program Type: PHYSICALLY HANDICAPPED 

MENTALLY ILL 
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II. Purpose of Addendum

 
The purpose of this Addendum to Special Investigation Report 2006A0868028 is to 
forward an amended recommendation from provisional license to contested 
provisional license. 
 
 
 

III. Methodology 
 

On May 16, 2006, Kent Vander Loon, Administrator and Licensee Designee,  
submitted an initial corrective action plan prior to the mailing of Special Investigation 
Report 2006A0868028. 
 
On May 26, 2006, an exit conference was conducted with Kent Vander Loon. 
 
On June 1, 2006, Kent Vander Loon submitted a finalized correction action plan after 
reviewing Special Investigation Report 2006A0868028.  Kent Vander Loon indicated, 
in this letter, his disagreement with the recommendation for a provisional license. 
 

 
 
 

IV. Description of Findings and Conclusions 
 
Kent Vander Loon submitted a comprehensive corrective action plan on May 16, 
2006. This plan indicated steps that were being taken to prevent another repeated 
violation of R 400.15312. This plan indicated a willingness to continue with 
Departmental enhanced supervision and disinterest in accepting a recommendation 
to issue a provisional license. 
 
An exit conference was conducted with Kent Vander Loon on May 26, 2006. Kent 
Vander Loon did not refute the findings reviewed in Special Investigation Report 
32006A0868028. Kent Vander Loon was advised that the proposed corrective 
actions as outlined in his corrective action plan dated May 16, 2006, were 
acceptable to the Department. Kent Vander Loon said he thought Departmental 
enhanced supervision would be sufficient and expressed disagreement with a 
recommendation to issue a provisional license. 
 
Kent Vander Loon submitted a finalized corrective action plan on June 1, 2006. Kent 
Vander Loon inferred that he did not disagree with the findings contained in Special 
Investigation Report 2006A0868028, but indicated that he disagreed with the 
recommendation to issue a provisional license. Kent Vander Loon indicated, “I would 
be agreeable to the current standing of enhanced supervision.” 
 
Kent Vander Loon was advised in writing on June 7, 2006, that this Department has 
accepted his corrective actions as presented and has acknowledged his objection to 
the recommendation to issue a provisional license. Kent Vander Loon was further 
notified in the same letter that the Department is not changing its recommendation to 
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issue a provisional license. 
 
 
 

V. Recommendation 
 
It is recommended that a referral be forwarded to the Investigation and Disciplinary 
Action Unit to begin the process for a contested provisional license. 

 
 

  June 7, 2006 
________________________________________ 
Ronald R. Verhelle 
Licensing Consultant 

Date 

 
 
 


